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Dear Friends,

God loves you so much that he sent
Jesus on a mission of love with a
message of love.   That is what
Christmas is all about.

The Bible doesn’t say God has love;
it says God is love.   Love is his
nature.   And when he loves you, he
pours it on.

“Each day the Lord pours his unfailing
love upon me”

Psalm 42:8

God pours his love on you all the
time.  There’s no greater example of
this than God’s gift of Jesus.

“Out of sheer generosity God put us in
right standing with himself. A pure gift.
He got us out of the mess we're in and
restored us to where he always wanted
us to be. And he did it by means of
Jesus Christ”

Romans 3:24

The greatest gift you’ve ever been
given wasn’t bought in a shop or
online.  No cash exchanged hands.
God’s greatest gift to us was
wrapped in swaddling clothes and
placed in a manger.

And “to all who did receive him, to
those who believed in his name, he gave
the right to become children of God”

 John 1:12

I want to say a personal thanks to so
many of you for all that you have
done this year to share that love.
Your gifts, talents and prayers have
helped share the news of that
greatest gift around our community
and beyond. Thank you!   Because of
you, more people have “believed in
his name”, have experienced his love,
and now know the certain hope of
Jesus Christ.

May you too feel the immensity of
God’s love this Christmas and
always—which is poured out
generously for you and me.

                Yours aye,

Michael
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KIRK SESSION NOTES

David S Alexander
Session Clerk

PRESBYTERY NOTES

David S Alexander
Presbytery Elder

The Kirk Session has not met since
the last issue of the Magazine.

However the report from the Local
Church Review visiting team has
been received.  The Report was very
positive and the summary indicated
the following:

“The visiting team was hugely
impressed by the focus of the church
on worship, prayer and commitment
to God as the foundation for all that
they do within and out-with the
church. There is a wealth of good
practice combining the gifts and
talents of members working
alongside local councils, businesses
and organisations as partners.

The ministry at Viewpark offers
invaluable lessons for other
congregations.”

Rev Maxine Buck was installed as
Moderator.

The Moderator led the Presbytery in
a time of prayer and reflection in
response to the call of the General
Assembly of 2019 to set time aside
for a Season of Prayer in response to
the Radical Action Plan and the
significant restructuring of the
National Church.

It was noted that the Kirk Session of
Bothwell voted to depart from the
historic position of the Church in
relation to human sexuality.

It was agreed to raise East Kilbride:
Stewartfield to full status.

The October meeting heard tribute
paid following the deaths of Mr Peter
Chirnside (Presbytery Elder,
Bargeddie) and Rev Alasdair Gordon
(retired).

Again the Moderator led the
Presbytery in a time of prayer and
reflection in response to the call of
the General Assembly of 2019 (see
above).

Presbytery supported the raising of
East Kilbride: Greenhills to full
status.

Presbytery also authorised a
reduction in our Ministry & Mission
contributions for 2020 of £6000 to
offset the salary costs of the
ViewCare Coordinator.

Since the last issue of the magazine
the Presbytery met on 3 September
2019 and 1 October 2019.

The September meeting noted that
Rev James Munton celebrated the
50th anniversary of his Ordination.
It also noted the retirement of Rev
Douglas Wallace.
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As you see we have a varied programme
for our meetings. We would love to see you
on a Monday at any or all of these.  If you
are unable to come every week, come
when you can - you will be made most
welcome.

Our thoughts and prayers are with all who
are ill and housebound.

Our session started with a Dedication
Service on Sunday 6th October, in which
several of our members participated.

We had our opening dinner in the Cafe
on the Monday night. A big thank you to
Linda and her team for a really lovely
meal.

Our first meeting was about one of the
Guild Projects, Sailor’s Society, who
have chaplains in the ports around
Britain available to give help to the
seaman who are docked there.

We heard from Billy Watson about CAP
and the work he does with the help of
befrienders in this church.

We had no meeting here on 14th
October but joined with other Guilds at
Bellshill Central for their Guest Night.

The next half of the session is as
follows:

Jan   Guild DVD
13     Rev. C. Kyle

  Mrs. A Walker
    Tales from the
    JP Court

     Anne Robertson
    Tour of Scotland in
    Song

Feb       Guild Project
    Boys Brigade

10     Laura Diggan
17     Member’s Night

     Action on Hearing Loss

The Guild

May you all have a happy and
peaceful Christmas and I look
forward to  seeing you again in

2020.

Irene Anderson

Mar     Tour of Glasgow
    Cathedral  (afternoon)

    Robert Wilson
16   guild National Convenor

    at Bellshill Central
    Election of Office

    Bearers
30    Closing Dinner  -  Café

Team Leader
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The Wednesday Club

Our meetings have been well attended since we started back in September although,
as usual, we could do with some more men..   Where are you all?

We are celebrating 20 years of our Club in November.  If you have not already joined
us, please feel free to come along and enjoy a cup of tea with us.   You do not need
to do anything – just enjoy the company.   There is indoor carpet bowling in the
Large Hall and in the Small Hall some of the ladies bring their knitting.

Recently we gave a donation of baby cardigans to St Andrew’s Hospice shop in
Uddingston.  This resulted in a request for bigger sizes which are under now way.
We will be taking part in the World Prematurity Day on 17th November (more about
this in the next magazine).   We will also be sending knitted and crocheted blankets
to Erskine Hospital and blankets to Albania.

Once again, my sincere thanks to all who have supported us in any way.   We do
appreciate all the help we get from the members of the congregation and their
friends.   Thanks too to Margaret McFarlane who organises the knitting.

Irene West
Convenor

Know your Hymns

Dentist's Hymn........................... Crown Him with Many Crowns

Weatherman's Hymn...................There Shall Be Showers of Blessings

Builder's Hymn............................The Church’s One Foundation

The Tailor's Hymn...................... Holy, Holy, Holy

The Golfer's Hymn......................There's a Green Hill Far Away

The Politician's Hymn.................Standing on the Promises!

Optometrist's Hymn.................... Open My Eyes That I Might See

The Gossip's Hymn......................Pass It On

The Electrician's Hymn.............. Send The Light
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When you think about visiting the beach,
what are your memories?

I grew up in Fraserburgh and the beach
was a place we went to often, despite the
weather.   For many it's a place you would
drive to and park.  You would sit in your
car, watching the waves crashing on the
shore (or watch the crazy surfers on top
of those waves)!

For some folks, it's was a walk along the
prom, for some a walk on the sand.   In
the better weather it meant a  paddle, or
even a swim, in the freezing waters of the
North Sea.  For some it was merely a visit
to the beach tea-rooms for lunch or an
ice-cream cone ( a Hattie as we know it).

This picture comes to me when I think
about my own faith.   At times I have sat
and watched others throwing themselves
into God. I have marvelled at their
bravery (just like the surfers) but I have
kept my distance.

Nowadays I am diving in (metaphorically
of course -  I ain't no swimmer).

It's all about letting go.  And, I can tell
you, what a wonderful experience it is!

There is a whole other world underneath
the water that I never imagined before;
a treasure trove that is just waiting there
for everyone to discover.

If you are sitting on the edge, or even if
you've been brave enough to dip your
toe, I encourage you just to let go and let
God take you further. You won't be able
to imagine what lies in store for you.

Shona Lyall
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Hello everyone,

As, you may be aware the ViewCare Project had their first ever
fundraising dinner event at the Castles Room on Friday the 18th of
October.  The event was a great success.   Thanks to generous sponsorship
from Sir Boyd Tunnock (Tunnock Limited), Alison and Steven Wilson
(Wilson Development Ltd), and support from Anne Moore at Justice and
Peace Group, St Bride’s RC Church, and some of the ViewCare service
volunteers, the project was able to successfully hold the event and
raised an amazing £7,000.
  Over one hundred participants attended along with special guests
from Church of Scotland, Local Councillors and the Provost of Uddingston
and Bothwell.
  We also received donations for the event from Wilson Development
Ltd, local businesses within Uddingston, Bothwell, Hamilton, members of
our congregation and St Bride’s RC Church, as well some of the
volunteers’ families and friends. I am so overwhelmed with all the
generous donations given. Thank you all!
  The project continues to be very busy as more families and
individuals need our support. My focus in the New Year is to try to get
out and about more to generate more donations from local businesses
etc.
  At the moment we have built great relationships with some of
the local Churches and Chapels within Viewpark, Uddingston and Bothwell
and with local schools who have been donating food and some home items.
  I’ll also continue to look at funding that would help support
ViewCare project and other areas of the church.
  If you need to speak me about anything, please contact me using
the details below:

debbie.wilson@viewparkparishchurch.org.uk or 07754275506

You can also speak with me on Mondays or Wednesdays when I will be
working in the church office.

Debbie Wilson
Viewcare Project Co-ordinator
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We provide clothing and home essentials for people in need. Donations of new pants, socks
and quality used clothing, shoes and home Items would be most gratefully received. You can
drop off donations during our opening hours or on a Tuesday evenings between 7pm and 8pm.
You can also contact us by email and on Facebook  at:

You’re Welcome Clothing and Home Bank

welcome@viewparkparishchurch.org.uk

https://www.facebook.com/Ywatvpc/?ref=bookmarks

Opening hours: Wednesday 1 - 3pm          Friday 10am - 12 noon

Food Bank
If you wish to donate food items you can leave them in the food trolley within
the church foyer any time between 9am and 3pm Monday to Saturday.

 Thank you!

You can contact us on email at: foodbank@viewparkparishchurch.org.uk
or by phone at:   07481559265

ThroughCare
  As you may be aware, the Scottish Prison Service has temporarily
suspended its Throughcare Support Service due to financial constraints.
Therefore, for the time being, we will no longer request the donations
you have been providing so kindly and faithfully.
  Currently we are exploring other ways of offering support to
this service user group as we believe a very real need still exists.  Please
watch the Weekly View for further announcements.
  May we take this opportunity to thank you for your support and
kindness over the last few years.   It has made a difference.
  We would welcome your prayers as we seek to establish new
links to continue this valuable outreach.

Many thanks Linda Bendall
Liaison
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Time to Breathe suspension of
services

I thought I would take the time to give  an
update on the discussions during the CAP
annual conference at York University.
 CAP provided the background of
what happened to neccesitate the recent
suspension of services (which re-started in
November).
 In February the BBC ran a
documentary on the life of John Kirby and CAP.
The following Tuesday there was a spike in
appointments producing a record of over 400
families signing up to CAP in one day.
 Another factor is the type of debt that
we are dealing with.   Priority debt, covering
legal action for recovery of house rent, council
tax   etc.  has  grown from 35% to over 46%.
This has   resulted   in   more   clients   requiring
bankruptcy or sequestration rather than
repayment plans.

 Clients with more complex cases
require a 4th visit or more as they struggle with
the stigma of bankruptcy and how they are
perceived by family and friends.   This has
caused delays in assisting clients out of debt.
 Lastly, the percentage of clients with
complex mental health issues has also
increased.
 It became obvious to CAP that the
delays for clients were not acceptable. Working
with the existing clients and putting things in
place to ensure this does not happen again, the
core leadership team has implemented a plan to
make our systems more robust for the future.
They have recently recruited 14 debt
counsellors and have also put in place
additional systems and  investment at the head
office to progress the backlog.
 At the conference they provided and
extended a Q and A session specifically for all
debt centre managers which allowed us a
chance to run through the new system changes
including a new independent option.
 Our centre was already running at
100% and I took the time during suspension to
run a CAP money course with Lesley.   I will
report on how the course went in the next
magazine.

Bishop Philip North
 Blackburn Church of England

Bishop Philip was the Lead Speaker at the
conference and I quote directly from what he
said:-
 “In many of our urban communities,
four new  Horsemen of  t he  Apocalypse are  at

Free Debt Counselling

Contact Our Centre Manager, Billy
Watson on 0784 233 6167

billywatson@capuk.org

in your community from an
award-winning charity

 www.capuk.org

twitter.com/capuk

facebook.com/capuk
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large, taunting, tormenting, pillaging, reducing
lives to misery. The first horseman is low pay.
 The second horseman is universal
credit. With its long waits and punitive systems
of sanctions, so-called welfare reform is
stripping lives of dignity and causing appalling
levels of stress and anxiety. And the bitter irony
is that the benefits system is subsidising the
culture of low pay because about three quarters
of it is paid to families who are in work.
 The third horseman is hunger. It is
astonishing to think that in 2019 in the fifth
largest economy in the world, we are unable to
feed our own children. A few months ago one of
our priests buried a child who had apparently
died of malnutrition. 600,000 people a year are
dependent on the indignity of food handouts.
 And the fourth horseman is the one that
you will all be familiar with which is debt. It’s the
natural corollary of a culture of low pay. Some
fall into debt simply because they don’t want
their children to be hungry. Others fall for the
lies of a happy life peddled by the likes of
Brighthouse.   For others, stress and misery
drive them into addiction.
 And you will all know full well the
consequences of debt in terms of family life,
mental health and the quality of relationships.”

 When the bishop spoke, the conference
was electrified by his words and the very
mention of  Universal Credit caused a roar of
derision.  The working poor and the allowance of
zero-hour contracts is continuing to allow the
poor to be marginalised and creating dependence.
 I can provide a full copy of the speech
and/or a copy of the live stream if you want it.

Is our Helping Hurting?
Armed with the bishop’s words, CAP
provided many workshops and lectures and
the theme that most struck me was  “Is Our
Helping Hurting?”     We were encouraged
to avoid the pitfalls of ‘saviour complex’
and of  dependency culture.
 One speaker described what he
noticed with his Christmas hamper service.
The pastor told us that when the Church
turned up to deliver the Christmas hamper,
the fathers seemed never to be present.
Whilst most mothers were grateful for the
gifts and the immediate relief for this one
meal, they too were sometimes quiet.
 This pastor realised that his system
was robbing these fathers of the dignity they
had in providing for their families at
Christmas and, indeed, it was compounding
their feelings of failure.
 Instead he decided to encourage the
creation of a community shop, employing
local people, and with stock being supplied
by individuals but sold at prices which
provided just enough to pay for the staff.
Thus the clients can now purchase presents
at a very low cost, wrap them up for their
kids and feel themselves empowered.
 As we seek to provide more and
more hampers each year I know Shona has
had pressure from people asking  “where’s
my hamper?”     Having the time to engage
with clients to remove this dependency
culture is hard but already we have started to
do this at ViewCare.  Debbie introduced a
system to review clients who seem to be
becoming dependent on our food bank.
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A suitable time is chosen to gently ask what is
happening so that the correct help can be
sought to move them away long-term from
dependence on the food bank.    You can
imagine I felt some relief that we are ahead of
the curve with a heart to empower people rather
than endorse a broken system.

 We have plans already in place to
improve the services at Viewcare.  We wish to
provide clients with confidentiality at every
stage.    However I am concerned that clients
suffer by being helped by our teams in full view
of everyone in the Church office.   And surely
it is not right that they sometimes have to come
into the café and ask where is the food bank?
The improvement in the work so far is great
and every service is so much better. But the
dream of a dedicated area for clients to visit in
confidence is still at the forefront of my mind.
 This morning I received an email
from North Lanarkshire Council reminding me
that one of the horses of the Apocalypse was
about to start grazing on our patch.   Universal
Credit loans are available from the council to
assist clients.
  I know from working with clients
under Universal Credit that immediate problems
are created with housing arrears and, believe it
or not, water debt.

   If CAP has noticed a problem with
increased demand, then it is only prudent that
we take steps to increase our provision over all
of our ViewCare systems.   To allow us to
develop our services we require more space
and dignity for clients.  The sacrifice of
generations gone by in the building of
Churches for worship and, indeed, for
education and provision for the poor is nothing
new.  We have a plan - lets make sure we
follow through.

Billy Watson

Where is the Spirit?
I continue to be impressed by people, some of
whom I have never even met.  So many show
great humility and this is something that
should always be present when we have a
heart to help.
 Recently I  took a call from a friend
in the accountancy world.   My friend had
heard of the work of ViewCare and wanted to
set up a direct monthly credit from his firm’s
charity.    As a Chartered Accountancy firm,
he charges clients for monthly seminars on
client development.    Working with Debbie,
he will send over this income on the
understanding that this will be used for client
aid in our community.    This additional
money will add to the coffers for Debbie
Wilson and David Alexander to secure more
funding for the long term.
 The Spirit goes with us to continue
in this ministry to serve the poor with the
Church across the country.   I am so
encouraged by your work, action and prayer in
this ministry.

Bad Help Good Help
.........robs

dignity

..doesn’t solve
the problem
...helps create
dependency

..........restores
dignity

.........has the
most impact

......empowers
people
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The two Guide units went to the Tartan
Gig in August. There were 10,000 guides
all dancing and singing along to The
Vamps, Maisie Peters, Lewis Capaldi,
Becky Hill and James Arthur.   It was
fantastic!

We are settling in to our new programme,
getting used to Skills Builders (the
patrols are working on Network and Make
Change at the moment) and Unit Meeting
Activities (recent ones have been Bank
or Bust, Bird Feeder, HELP and Macramé
Master). The Guides are working towards
their Bronze, Silver and Gold badges.

Camp in June was great fun. Yes, there
were midges and some rain but we did
manage to (I’m a Guide) get out of there!

On Saturday evening each patrol cooked a
different dish and so we had five tasty
pots to choose from for our evening meal.
And we followed it with a great campfire.

On Sunday we had our Highland Games
then after lunch we went home, tired but
happy.

Next year we plan to return to South
Newton, near Kilmacolm.

In August 2020, five Guides are going to
Camp Brave, a large international camp on
the outskirts of Edinburgh. We know that
Guides (or Girl Scouts) from USA, Canada,
Mexico and Poland will be there and
they’re looking forward to an amazing
experience.

Janice Carmichael
Leader

1st A Tannochside Guides
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HOME COMFORTS

Home Comforts are continuing to
collect items for those being
rehomed, hopefully to make life a
wee bit easier. These are basic
household kitchen items such as
those noted below.

� bayonet energy saving lightbulbs,

� foam filled scourers

Mission Committee

� toilet rolls,

� dish towels,

� hand towels,

� basins,

� dish cloths,

� washing up liquid,

� plastic brush and shovel,
� pot scourers,

� Black and pedal bin bags,

� bars of soap,

� cream cleaner

� toothpaste,

� shower gel

Although Home Comforts are
delighted to accept any and all of
the items below, they have asked
us to concentrate on 2 items each
month. Please see the Weekly View
each Sunday for a note of the items
in demand.

Grateful thanks to Ken and Joan
Jackson who deliver the items from
the 2 boxes located in the church
corridor every fortnight. Your
donations are much appreciated and
make a difference.

� toothbrushes,

� sanitary towels,

� male and female deodorant

Fiona Cunningham

OPEN
Monday – Saturday
9:00am to 3:00pm

All day Breakfast, Lunch,
Tea & Coffee

and Much More!!

We can cater for Special occasions
and Gift Vouchers or

Afternoon Tea Vouchers are always
available.

Enquire in the café or telephone
direct on 01698 802160
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About Christmas

"It's not how much we give
but how much love we put
into giving."

Mother Theresa

"Christmas is
the day that
holds all time
together."

Alexander
Smith

"Seeing is believing, but sometimes
the most real things in the world
are the things we can't see."

'The Polar Express'

"Christmas is
not as much
about opening
our presents as
opening our
hearts."

Janice Maeditere

"Blessed is the
season which
engages the whole
world in a
conspiracy of love."

Hamilton Wright

"Christmas is a season not
only of rejoicing but of

reflection."

Winston Churchill

God never gives someone a gift they are not capable of receiving. If he
gives us the gift of Christmas it is because we all have the ability to

understand and receive it.

Pope Francis

“Unless we make
Christmas an occasion

to share our blessings,
all the snow in Alaska

won’t make it white.”

Bing Crosby
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The Church Website

www.viewparkparishchurch.org.uk

The church website contains a lot of useful information for visitors and
members alike.   The Weekly View is added each week  and the last month's
intimations can also be checked.

There is information on lots of groups and organisations too.   The website
is updated regularly but we are always looking for new material and
suggestions; you can send these to the address below.  If you would like an
event or sentiment shared on the website please email:

website@viewparkparishchurch.org.uk

The Facebook page is kept up-to-date with the Church’s news by Julie
Goedkoop.

Please send anything you would like to share on the Facebook page to
her in any of the following ways:

By email: julieg77@hotmail.co.uk

By telephone: 07940 559509

Or by messaging her via her own fb page: Julie Goedkoop (Julie
Hudson)
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donations   to   the   flower fund in the last
quarter.  All donations are gratefully
received.

The Flower Fund is used to buy flowers
for the church, which are later distributed
to folks who are ill or in need of cheering
up.    If you would like to make a donation
to the Flower Fund, please speak to
Jacqui Clement.   All donations are very
much appreciated.

Funerals.

Grace Waddell.   28 Holmbrae Rd.          16/08/19

Margaret Watt.   80 Greenrig           21/08/19

Ian Ferguson.  20 Knockburny Road.         09/09/19

Graham Greig.   15 Bowmore Gardens.       18/09/19

John Allison.   13 Abercrombie Cres.        24/10/19

Parish Register

Church Flowers

Many thanks to all
those  who have made

SUNDAY MORNING CRECHE
Parents, please remember ............
There is no longer a crèche rota, but
the facility is still there if required.
Parents who would
like their children
looked after in the
crèche should make
this known to the
person on door duty
and one of our
volunteers will be
available to provide
care.
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If any of these dates are unsuitable, can you please arrange to swap or telephone

Jean Dykes on 817258 or Janet Burrows on 815754.

Flower Delivery
Jan     5 Janet MacAulay Feb          16 Jess Maxwell
          12 Margaret McLeod  23 Margaret Bain
          19 Caroline Hanson Mar            1 Paula Harvie
          26 Bobbie Swan                    8 Janet Burrows
Feb     2 Una Alexander                  15 Lesley Watson
           9 Irene Kerr                  22 Claire Brogan

29 Jean Dykes

Flower Arranging Printing

January  Jean Dykes / Janet Burrows  Una Alexander & Mina Macis

February  Isabel Oswald    Tom & Eunice Brown

March   Janet Burrows    John & Eleanor Lipowski

April   Irene West    Dick & Agnes Burns

May   Fiona Cunningham   Una Alexander & Mina Macis

June   Eleanor Lipowski   Tom & Eunice Brown

July   Janice Carmichael   John & Eleanor Lipowski

August   Ann McCue    Dick & Agnes Burns

September Jean Dykes   Una Alexander & Mina Macis

October  Bobbie Swan    Tom & Eunice Brown

November  Gay Sommerville   John & Eleanor Lipowski

December  Una Alexander   Dick & Agnes Burns
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5 January    CA      CS  M MacLeod
      WA M Blair     WS  A McCue

12 January    CA     CS  M McMurdo
      WA C Brogan    WS  A McMillan

19 January    CA      CS  L McMillan
      WA J Burrows    WS  T McTavish

26 January    CA     CS  S McPherson
      WA J Carmichael   WS  J Penman

2 February   CA     CS  J Penman
      WA D Docherty    WS  R Ramsay

9 February   CA    CS  D Ritchie
      WA P Cunningham   WS  I Reid

16 February   CA      CS  E Reid
      WA A Fergus    WS  M Sagar

23 February   CA     CS  B Swan
      WA C Hanson    WS  W Watson

1 March    CA      CS  N Adams
      WA R House     WS  M Aitchison

8 March    CA     CS  U Alexander
      WA M Hunter    WS  I Anderson

15 March    CA     CS  M Bain
      WA T Johnstone    WS  M Blair

22 March    CA      CS  S Boyd
      WA J Lipowski    WS  M Bradshaw

29 March    CA     CS  C Brogan
      WA J Macaulay    WS  E Brown

Bold -   In vestibule, welcome + door
Underline - In Sanctuary, hand out Orders of Service
Plain Text -  no door duty, collection only

 CA   Cross side central section
 WA  Window side central section
 CS   Cross side section
 WS  Window side section

SEE LEGEND DOOR & COLLECTION  COLLECTION ONLY
AT BOTTOM OF PAGE Vestibule / Sanctuary
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Contacts:
CHURCH
Tel: 01698 810478

MINISTER
Rev Michael G Lyall
Manse, 14 Holmbrae Road
Uddingston

Tel: 01698 813113
Email: MLyall@churchofscotland.org.uk

The View Magazine is published Quarterly in March, June, September and December,
 by Viewpark Parish Church of Scotland, 400 Old Edinburgh Road, Uddingston, Glasgow, G71 6PJ,

Scotland, UK.
Scottish Charity No: 009991

SESSION CLERK
Mr David S Alexander
1 Hillview Crescent
Uddingston

Tel: 01698 810868

VIEW MAGAZINE EDITORS
Alison and Gordon Dunlop
8 Donaldson Green
Uddingston

 Tel:    01698 810862
 0796 270 4223
Email: alisonh.dunlop@btinternet.com

THE  DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS
TO THE NEXT MAGAZINE IS

Sunday 26th January  2020Tel: 01698 802160

Please Note:

SERVICES OF THE MINISTER
Anyone wishing to consult the
Minister in confidence may do so
by telephoning the Manse at any
time.

May peace be your

gift at Christmas and

your blessing all year

through
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Contact

Organisation  Time   Hall (01698 unless stated)

Church:
Messy Breakfast   Sun 10am   Thornwood  Mr Lyall 813113
Sunday School   Sun 11am - 12 noon  Thornwood Ms J Millar 07746717241
Youth Fellowship  Sun 11am - 12 noon Large   Mr Ritchie 810506
Freedom Worship  Sun 7pm (Sept - Jun) Sanctuary Mr Lyall 813113
Guild    Mon 7.30pm  Small   C Hanson 323470
Wednesday Club   Wed 1pm   Large/Small  Mrs West 812724
“Angels” (Choir) Thurs 7.30pm   Thornwood  Mrs Lyall 813113
(Sept - May)

The Guides:
    Rainbows
4th Viewpark   Wed 5 - 6pm   Small   J McNair 07963 597225
3rd Viewpark   Thur 5.30 - 6.30pm  Small Ms G Thomson 07943892182

   Brownies
1st ‘A’ Tannochside  Tues 6 - 7.30pm   Large   Holly Boyd 07850582911
1st ‘B’ Tannochside  Fri 6 - 7.30pm   Small   E Dempsey 07910 855237

   Guides
1st Tannochside   Tues 7.30pm  Large   N McCardie 07540486604
1st ‘A’ Tannochside  Tues 7.30pm   Small   Mrs Carmichael 814613

The Boys’ Brigade (1st Viewpark Company)
Junior Section   Wed 7 - 9pm   Large/Small Mr Penman 818551
Anchor Boys   Thurs 6.30 - 7.30pm  Large/Small Mrs Penman 818551
Company Section   Thur 7.15pm   Large/Small  Mr Penman 818551
   & Sat 7.00 - 10.00pm  Large
Other Organisations :

Weight Watchers   Mon 10am   Small   E Oliver 07475733379
   Mon 6.30pm   View Café  B Graham 07817552395

Daisy Foundation  Wed 10.45 - 11.45am Thornwood  Julie Keys 07725408011

Tannochside Toddlers  Wed 9.45 - 11.45am  Large   D Collins  07742917789
        N Longmuir 07851 267397

Baby Sensory Classes  Thur 8am - 4.30pm  Large/Small  A Findlay 07525372162

Bee Sporty  Mon 2 - 5.30pm  Large  H Runga 07833230441
Praise Band  Tues or Wed 7pm - late Sanctuary Mrs Lyall 813113

Shirley Ann Bayley   Sat 10am - 3pm    Large/Small   Mrs Bayley
School of Dance    Mon 5.30 - 9:30pm   Large    07974 252 307
      Mon 5.30 - 6.30pm  Small


